Intervention at the Advisory Committee on 12 August 2013 pm
Ursula Barter-Hemmerich

representing 2 NGOs on ageing: INPEA (International Network on the Prevention of Elder Abuse) and  ILC-GA (International Longevity Centre-Global Alliance).
Thank you Mr Chairman for giving NGOs the floor.
It was very interesting this afternoon hearing about concrete situations  and the work of the Office of the High Commissioner.
As was said this morning I also believe that post-disaster and post-conflict situations should not necessarily be dealt together, because the conditions can be vey different.
I also believe that the situation in developing countries, as described this afternoon and the situation in industrialised countries, such as New Orleans mentioned by Mr Bengoa this morning cannot be compared.

I was  staggered to hear Mr Bengoas statistics about education in New Orleans, before the disaster 80 % of the school system was provided by the State and after the disaster 80 % had been privatised. The position of the State deserves reflection.

It means that the state had left the initiatives to the private sector, which may turn out to  the disadvantage of the poor and marginalised.
I was  surprised that no one mentioned the plight of the elderly at times of natural disasters or conflict situations. They are often the ones suffering most because they lack the means of reconstructing their lives and finding new lodgings. It is all the more serious that, as we all know the majority of the aged are women who rarely benefit from appropriate pension system, having  mostly worked at home or employed in the informal sector.
I was very happy to hear that gender was in the forefront of the preoccupations of the OHCHR.

Thank you Mr Chairman.

